
Dear All 
 
Further to submission circulated from Poppleston Allen this morning, please find attached the 
following:- 
 

 Email correspondence between the applicant and the Licensing Authority agreeing a 
condition 

 Late submission from the Citizen Advice Bureau representing a number of the objectors 

 Further comments and observations from an objector as shown below: 
 
On behalf……………….: 
 
I am interested to know at what time of the year the audio tests were taken? Every Summer, when 
we have some warmer weather, on karaoke nights, the Admiral Duncan opens up windows & 
keeps the main door open(please note my previously submitted photographs showing the 
proximity). As you can imagine, the escaping sound is far louder than the same musical event in 
the Autumn/Winter months. Would any extension to the licensing  hours take this into 
consideration? Or does the council believe the sound proofing additions proposed will cover this? 
 
Thankyou for your time and consideration and my apologies that I am physically unable to attend 
the meeting on October 24th 2019 and I look forward to hearing from you with the outcome to this 
application.   
 
Toby, please kindly circulate to Members ahead of the hearing on Thursday and I confirm that copies 
of the late submissions have been sent to all interested parties. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Michelle  
 
Michelle Steward 
Senior Licensing Officer 
Public Protection & Licensing Department 
Westminster City Council 
15th Floor 
64, Victoria Street 
London, SW1E 6QP 
Direct Line: 0207 641 1872 
Call Centre (for general queries): 0207 641 6500 

Email:msteward1@westminster.gov.uk 
Web: www.westminster.gov.uk 

outbind://4/www.westminster.gov.uk/civicwatch

